Kentucky Rural Health Association
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
Telephone Conference 
August 8, 2013
10:00 – 11:00 AM ET
Members present:   David Gross, Andy Bledsoe, Brent Wright, Steve Fisher, Denise Bingham, Linda Asher, Loretta Maldaner, Anna Jones, Sheri Erwin and Marica White.
KRHA President Gross called the meeting to order and welcomed everyone.  He called for a motion to approve the April 11 KRHA BOD meeting minutes.  
Approval of Minutes:  David Gross called for a motion to approve the April 11, 2013 KRHA BOD meeting minutes. Steve Fisher made the motion, seconded by Anna Jones.  It was discussed that the May 7 event had a survey which was prepared by the Foundation.  Approval of minutes with those changes. 

Committee Reports (approximately 3-5 minutes each)
· Communications (Andy Bledsoe)
Andy reported that the newsletter should be ready by the end of August.  Committee will meet regarding the Newspaper winners and those winners will be announced at the Annual Conference. David Gross reported that the participation seems to be the same as last year with the addition of the Louisville Courier.   
· Education/Programs (Sheri Erwin)
Conference- Sheri informed the group that conference is coming together. The retreat is scheduled for September 25, 2013 with board member orientation for new and present members.  The proposed schedule is 9-12n for that orientation with working lunch.   Loretta suggested to change that to 9am on 26th for the orientation.  Brent suggested that we start at 11am for orientation on the 25th.  Thursday Registration at 10am.  Dale Skaggs was nominated as Facilitator and agreed.  

  Some suggestions for Retreat workgroups on Wednesday night: 
 Procedure Manual

 Financial Manual


 Legislative Day

 Makeup of Board/nominating committee
 Medical Educator’s second annual conference

· Finance (Debbie Duff)     
· Finance Committee Meeting/FY14 Budget
David Gross reported that the Finance Committee met and the minutes for that meeting were forwarded to all board members.   David reported to the group that the association is doing well and continues to strive to increase revenue through grants, sponsors, memberships, etc. .  

· Governance (Steve Fisher)
· New Policies:  

Conflict of Interest:  Motion to approve Steve, 2nd by Loretta.  Motion carried. Each board member must sign an acknowledgement for the Conflict of Interest.  Those will be made available by Tina at the annual conference.  Any board member that will not be attending the conference will need to get the completed form to Tina beforehand.  
Record Retention and Destruction:  Motion to approve by Steve, 2nd by Loretta. Motion carried pending approval by UKCERH to be custodian of records.
Whistleblower Policy still in process.
· Update to Bylaws 
Addition of Executive Director
Governance Committee

Separate Secretary Treasurer Position
Addition of Executive Director:    Steve made motion to approve amendment to bylaws to include Executive Director with wording changed to contracting.  2nd by Dale. Motion carried.

Governance Committee:  Steve made motion to approve amendment to bylaws to make the Governance Committee a standing committee. 2nd by David .  Motion carried.

Separate Secretary/Treasurer position:  

Separate Secretary Treasurer to 2 positions: Motion by Steve to approve, 2nd by Dale. Motion carried.
· Legislative (Loretta Maldaner)-Loretta reported that she will no longer be the legislative chair.  Denise Bingham and Jerald Combs will be co-chairing for the upcoming year.  She discussed the “food” issue for legislative day.  She suggested that we may want to do a “box” type lunch and take those to the legislators, etc instead of opening the room for everyone.  Loretta will work with Denise at the conference to acquaint her with the expectations for Legislative Day in Frankfort and all other duties associated with this committee.

· Membership (Chris Workman, Ernie Scott)-David informed the group no report. Chris has requested increased funding for membership, which is possible due to increase funding for the association and funding not being used for a membership drive incentive. 

· Nominating (Steve Fisher) Steve informed the group of the need for additional nominations for board members.  Anna and Loretta will return.  There will be an additional blast on August 10 to request nominations.  Steve should be able to notify the board by 9/2/2013 of the slate and nominee for secretary will be ready and invited to retreat.   Dale suggested we look at the makeup of the board.  Steve reminded the group to be sure the nominees are interested before submitting them. 
· Sponsorships (Sheri Erwin)-  The lanyard and bag sponsorships have been added to sponsorships levels. The new sponsor fees have been put in place and being utilized.  We have already received new sponsors with the new rates.   We have increased out sponsors tremendously and are looking for ways to reach out and acquire more.  
· Executive Director Update-Tina has been working directly to increase sponsorship and membership.  You have a copy of her activity report for July 2013.  She asked for any questions.  No questions.  She went on to inform the group of other activities she has setup for August.  She has some visits scheduled to organizations that are not members and some that are.  She is making contact with sponsors that expired and did not renew.  She has been sending out all the E-blasts and requested feedback on receipt of those.  Been involved in the monthly SAC calls with NRHA.  Working on webpage daily in an effort to provide as much information as possible to our members and visitors to our site.   Also, working toward archiving minutes and other items on our web site.  We have that capability, but has never been done.
Discussion/Action Items (David Gross)
· Recap of NRHA State Association Skill Building Workshop (July 16-17, Chicago). Sheri, Denise and Tina attended the NRHA Skills Building Workshop in Chicago and it appears that thanks to our involvement/attendance, we were awarded an additional stipend to cover those expenses.  We were virtually out of pocket very little with much representation.   All attendees were very complimentary of the training.   The networking provided us with some guidance for future endeavors and possible grant opportunities. 
· Funding updates:  Kentucky Primary Care Office, Smoke Free Kentucky
Funding in the amount of $5,000-$10,000 has been informally received from Smoke-Free Kentucky.    Kentucky Primary Care Office will submit in September requests for funding to support KRHA, either with ED salary or administrative monies.   Will be awarded in January, 2014.

· New Board Orientation
Sheri Erwin updated the group on the progress of the new board orientation.  
· KRHA Strategic Planning Session (September 25)

David Gross will be sending out an agenda for the retreat.   If you have any additional ideas or suggestions, please let him know.  
· National Rural Health Day (November 21)

Please try to get ideas together to share at the Annual Conference.
Other Business
· Shirts:  Each member of the board has been asked for sizes in order to have shirts available for the first day of the conference.  Each member will wear those in order to be recognizable to the members as the board and as marketing for the association.  We will also have an order sheet for anyone who wants to purchase.  Tina will prepare that.
· With no further business to conduct, David Gross asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting.  2nd by Brent Wright. Motion carried, meeting adjourned 11:15am ET.
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